
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 23 JUNE 2005

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

CROS.61/05
PROVISIONAL OUT-TURN REPORTS 2004/05

(b)
Provisional General Fund Out-turn 2004/05
The Head of Finance reported (FS.7/05) summarising the 2004/05 provisional out-turn for the General Fund Revenue Services.  She informed Members that the out-turn showed that the net underspend for 2004/05, once committed expenditure totalling £1,404,473 was taken into account, was £513,581.  She added that in addition there was a request to carry forward £211,770 in respect of new items of expenditure which, if approved, would result in a final underspend to the Council in 2004/05 of £301,811.  

She set out for Members the position with regard to her authorisations to approve carry forward requests under the terms of the City Council’s Constitution, and also drew Members attention to the carry forward requests which related to new items of expenditure which had been submitted by Business Unit Heads and detailed in Appendix 15 of the above report.  

A copy of an excerpt from the minutes of the Executive held on 20 June 2005 in relation to this item were also circulated together with additional information which had been requested by the Executive with regards to the request for funding to be carried forward to purchase an Electoral Registration Scanner.

Members in considering the report noted that the requests for carry forwards in relation to new items of expenditure did not provide any link between the expenditure and the Council’s priorities, and it was 

RESOLVED – (1) That the net underspend on the General Fund Revenue Out-turn for 2004/05 of £513,581 which includes committed expenditure to be met in 2005/06 totalling £1,404,473 be noted.

(2) That it be noted that as the carry forward requests for 2004/05 – new items of expenditure as detailed in Appendix 15 to Report FS.7/05 do not show any direct link between the expenditure requests and the Council’s priorities, the Committee should:-

(i)
Support those bids for new expenditure which were flood related.

(ii)
Support the bid for an Electoral Registration Scanner in respect of which additional information had been circulated.

(iii)
Refrain from commenting on all the remaining bids in Appendix 15 of report FS.7/05.







